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4th Street Enhancements Project Phase II 

Lane Closures on 4th Street and I-�0 Ramps 
Work Duration: Monday, May 1, 2023 through Tuesday, May 2, 2023 

Location: 4th Street I-10 Off-Ramp & On-Ramp (see the map below) 
Dear Neighbors: 

The City of Santa Monica has contracted with Access Pacific, Inc., for the 4th Street Enhancements Project 

Phase II.  

Starting Monday night, May 1, 2023, until Tuesday morning, May 2, 2023, temporary lane closures will occur on 

4th Street and I-10 freeway off-ramp and on-ramp at 4th St for ramp paving.  I-10 off-ramp will be closed at 4th 

Street with traffic detoured from the ramp to northbound 5th Street to westbound Broadway to 4th Street. 

  

Construction Period: 

This work will be performed from Monday night, May 1, at 8 PM until Tuesday morning, May 2, at 6 AM. Please 

note that the start and completion time/date of construction may be delayed due to unforeseen conditions 

and weather. Contractor will be operating heavy equipment for pavement milling and resurfacing, which may 

result in intermittent loud noises. Subsequent daytime closures reducing the I-10 off-ramp to two lanes will 

follow the paving work for electrical work at 4th Street.    

Community Impacts: 

• Northbound lanes on 4th Street will be reduced to a single lane adjacent to the work area.  

• I-10 off-ramp will be closed at 4th Street. Off-ramp traffic will be detoured from the ramp to northbound 5th 

Street to westbound Broadway to 4th Street.  I-10 on-ramp at 4th Street will have two lanes closed at a time 

with one lane remaining open to maintain access to the I-10 freeway.  

• Expect delays and allow additional travel time due to reduced lanes.  

• All driveways, businesses, and Civic Center Parking Structure will remain accessible at all times. 

• Temporary sidewalk closures will be limited to the east side of 4th Street. The sidewalk on the west side of 

4th Street will remain open. 


